

HOWARD COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS

7301 Waterloo Road, P. O. Box 250

Jessup, Maryland 20794

410-313-5230

Jack Kavanagh, Director

www.howardcountymd.gov FAX 410-313-5226 TDD 410-313-2323

October 3, 2014

Ms. Sirine Shebaya Immigrants' Rights Attorney American Civil Liberties Union of Maryland 3600 Clipper Mill Road, Suite 350 Baltimore, MD 21211

Dear Ms. Shebaya,

I am writing in response to your letter of September 30, 2014.

Please be advised that the Howard County Department of Corrections no longer holds offenders beyond their release solely on an immigration detainer from ICE. This has been in effect since August 25, 2014.

I trust this answers your concerns. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any other concerns.

1 1

Jack Kavanagh

Director